
 
 
 
 
 

Memorandum 
To:   Todd Muck, Deputy Executive Director 

From:   Rich Deal, Principal Engineer 

Meeting Date:  August 28, 2019 

Subject:  Institute of Transportation Engineers Western District Conference 

 
On June 23 - 26, 2019, I attended the Institute of Transportation Engineers Western District 
Conference in Monterey, CA.  I served on the conference organizing committee and ran the 
conference technical tours for 400 conference delegates. The tours highlighted the Holman 
Hwy 68 Roundabout, Complete Streets projects on the Monterey Peninsula, 17 Mile Drive 
Bike Tour, North Fremont Street Class IV Median Cycle Tracks, and Monterey-Salinas 
Transit Bus Rapid Transit system infrastructure. 

Sessions I attended included research and implementation of roundabout designs for crash 
reductions and roundabout design solutions that incorporate railroad crossings.  I also 
participated in vendor exhibits for innovative design and construction applications for 
transportation projects. 

The benefits of attending the Institute of Transportation Engineers conference included a 
deeper understating of new and emerging designs for roundabouts and a wider toolbox of 
creative solutions that will benefit measure X project designs and support traffic solutions 
for member agencies. 
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